5/4/22, 8:07 AM BoardDocs® Pro

SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, May 3, 2022)

Generated by Sarah Wilcox on Tuesday, May 3, 2022

Members Present

Kelly Barrera, Anthony Coleman, Patrick Canan, Bey Slough, Bill Mignon

Meeting called to order at 9 AM

A. Meeting Opening

- 1. Call to Order by School Board Chair
- 2. Roll Call by Superintendent of Schools
- B. Opening Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Tony Coleman congratulated the students who participated in the CC! Cup on April 27. He congratulated Timberlin Creek Elementary's 5th grade student, Emrie Stone, for placing 6th in the national InvestWrite competition. Mr. Coleman expressed his excitement for the young, smart minds of St. Johns County School District students.

Kelly Barrera shared her appreciation for teachers and staff who work hard for the students in SJCSD. She thanked the parents for their support.

Bill Mignon reported that he and Mr. Coleman attended the FSBA Finance Forum 2.0 last week, which was hosted by our own Ms. Gretchen Saunders. He thanked Ms. Saunders and other presenters there

for a job well done.

Tim Forson thanked the teachers of SJCSD for their hard work and dedication to our students. He shared his appreciation for the support of parents and community.

C. Workshop Topics

- 1. Safety and Security, SB Rule 8.37 Review presented by Paul Abbatinozzi, Senior Director for School Services
- 2. Chapin Street/Webster Easements Review presented by Paul Rose, Executive Director for Facilities and Operations; and Sid Ansbaucher, School Board Attorney

D. Public Comment

- Stacie Morales, 76 Bucktail Ave, Ponte Vedra, FL 32081.
 Ms. Morales spoke about CRT and library books.
- 2. Alisha Fitzpatrick, 292 Clifton Bay Loop, Saint Johns, FL 32259. Ms. Fitzpatrick spoke about rezoning in Beachwalk.
- E, Closing Comments by the School Board and Superintendent

Kelly Barrera enjoyed the Career Academy Awards ceremony on April 28. She congratulated students who received the American Youth Character Award.

Tony Coleman thanked the technology team as they assist with making sure testing is successful in the county.

Bev Slough thanked the teachers for their hard work and dedication for our students.

Bill Mignon thanked the teachers for their hard work and commitment to students. He stated he would be attending the AVID ceremony at Pedro Menendez High School tonight.

Tim Forson thanked teachers for all they do throughout the year to support and educate students.

5/4/22, 8:07 AM BoardDocs® Pro

He shared that he respected the board members as they go through processes of decision making to support our children.

F. Adjournment at 10:03 a.m.